
The proposed rule changes, to require government permission to travel within the 
US, are insidious. Not only should we not require any permission to travel 
within the US, but even if we were to require it, the job of collecting it 
should not be given to private companies (the airlines and their subcontractors) 
who in turn will have to give no proof that the personal information they are 
requesting is really being required by the government. 
 
This is a nightmare waiting to happen. 


